
 

  

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 16th April – Summer Term 

begins 

Friday 26th April – Quiz Night (further 

information after the class pages) 

Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th 

May – Year Six SATs Assessments 

Thursday 23rd May – Open Morning 

Friday 24th May – Sports Day (weather 

dependent) 

Monday 3rd June – Friday 7th June – 

Year Six Bikeability Training 

Thursday 13th June – Puddlebridge and 

Danes Theatre Trip 

Tuesday 2nd July – Intervillage Sports 

Tuesday 9th July – Haffydown to Celtic 

Harmony 

Wednesday 3rd July – Year Six to 

Hazard Alley 

Thursday 11th July – Class changeover 

day and Year Six at secondary schools 

Friday 12th July – Reward Day 

Monday 15th July – Dress Rehearsal  

Year Six Leavers’ Trip 

Tuesday 16th July – Whole school 

production 1:30pm and 6pm 

Wednesday 17th July - Whole school 

production 6pm 

Friday 19th July – Last day of term 

(1pm finish) 

Leavers’ Service at church 9:30am 

 

 

 

 
As we reach the end of term, we would like to wish all our families a 

happy and relaxing Easter break.  

 

Earlier this week, the children enjoyed a special Easter breakfast in 

school. This is always a lovely occasion during which hot cross buns 

are shared whilst the children are reminded of the importance of 

Easter in the Christian calendar. It was wonderful that so many of 

you were able to join us for our Easter service in church this morning 

– thank you. Another important Aston tradition which takes place 

today is the egg decorating competition followed by egg rolling on 

the school playground. These are always exciting and closely fought 

competitions! This year, ceramic eggs have been used for the 

decorating competition and rubber eggs for the egg rolling – this was 

as a direct result of pupil voice last year where concern was raised 

about the wastage of real eggs for these competitions. We hope that 

the decorated ceramic eggs can be enjoyed as part of your Easter 

celebrations at home this weekend. 

Thank you for attending the consultation evenings last week; we 

hope that you found them useful and informative. By working 

together, we are able to ensure that your child makes the best 

possible progress. Thank you also for the overwhelmingly positive 

feedback via the parental survey forms; we really are so lucky to 

work with such supportive families. ‘Moments Matter, Attendance 

Counts’ is the new DfE strapline to highlight the importance of good 

school attendance – please see page 3 of this newsletter for further 

information. 

As you will see from the dates list, we already have lots planned for 

the term ahead. In the meantime, we hope that you all enjoy some 

special family time over the break, and we look forward to 

welcoming the children back to school on Tuesday 16th April. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/2024 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 16th April 2024 to Friday 19th July 2024 
Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 – SCHOOL CLOSED 
HALF TERM Break – Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2024/2025 

AUTUMN TERM  

Tuesday 3rd September 2024 to Friday 20th December 2024 

Half Term – Monday 28th October 2024-Friday 1st November 2024 

Occasional Day Monday 25th November 2024 – School closed 

SPRING TERM 
Tuesday 7th January 2025 to Friday 4th April 2025 
Half Term – Monday 17th February 2025– Friday 21st February 2025 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 22nd April 2025 to Friday 18th July 2025 
Bank Holiday – Monday 5th May 2025 – School closed 
Half term – Monday 26th May 2025 – Friday 30th May 2025 

Inset Days –School closed 
Inset day – Monday 2nd September 2024 
Occasional day – Monday 25th November 2024 
Inset day – Monday 6th January 2025 
Inset day – Monday 21st, Tuesday 22nd, Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

 
 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Maisie , Alice, 

Joshua and 

Cameron 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny: 
As parents and grandparents, we’d be sad if our children 

only came to us when they wanted something. 

We like being part of their lives... sharing their hopes 

and fears, joys and troubles...being there for them to listen, 

encourage, comfort and guide them...letting them know how 

much we love them.  

Like God and us. 

God, our Heavenly Father, loves us so much he wants to 

be part of our lives... to share our hopes, fears, joys and 

troubles...to be there for us to listen, encourage, comfort and 

guide us...and let us know how much he loves us.  It’s sad 

if we only come to God with a ‘shopping list’ of things we 

want in our prayers, (however needful our requests may be) 

and forget to thank him for all the good in our lives...or ask 

his forgiveness for any wrong thinking or wrongdoing, any 

good we’ve left undone...or be guided by him.     

Jesus teaches us God’s goodness, generosity and love 

exceeds that of the best earthly parents.  He wants us to share 

his own intimate relationship with God and teaches us to 

pray as he does, in the ‘Our Father’ prayer... 

a prayer we can resolve to make time to pray every day...  

 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please log 

onto your School Gateway account 

via the website or the app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £3.25 per 

meal 

 

 
 

 

 

House Points 

Canterbury 

 
519 

St. Paul’s 

 
477 

St. Albans 

 
439 

Coventry 

 
496 

 

House Point Winners 

Well done to Canterbury House for 
earning the most house points this 

half term!  

 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

  

  

Peartree Class - We are Proud of You 
 

Last week, Peartree Class visited Stevenage Museum – they travelled there by bus. We were delighted to 

receive this email from a member of public before they had even returned to school. 

 
Good morning.  

 

Today I had the pleasure of travelling to work by bus with a class from your school on their way to 

the museum. The children waited beautifully for the bus. Listen to any instruction given by the 

teaching staff.  

 

Once seated on the bus they went on to sing lots of songs. I cannot tell you how much this 

brightened my day as well as the bus drivers, all children where polite and well behaved and they 

are an absolute credit to Aston St Mary's Primary School.  

 

 

Kind regards,  

 

 
 

 
 

Attendance 

 

Attendance continues to be a 
key priority across the school 
– this term, attendance has 
been slightly lower than last 
at 95.5%. We are hoping that 
this will improve now that we 
are through the winter 
season of coughs and colds. 
Peartree Class deserve a 
special mention for having 
the best attendance this term.  

 
Peartree: 97.0%  

Haffydown: 96.6% 
Danes: 96.1% 

Puddlebridge: 95.3% 
Shackadell: 90.1% 

 

Peartree 

Attendance Really Matters 
Being in school is important to your child’s achievement, wellbeing, and wider 
development. Evidence shows that the students with the highest attendance throughout 
their time in school gain the best GCSE and A Level results. Research found that pupils who 
performed better both at the end of primary and secondary school missed fewer days than 
those who didn’t perform as well.   
National data shows that children in Key Stage 2 who didn’t achieve the expected standard 
in reading, writing and maths missed on average four more days per school year than those 
whose performance exceeded the expected standard.  Data from 2019 shows that 84% of 
Key Stage 2 pupils who had 100% attendance achieved the expected standard, compared 
to 40% of pupils who were persistently absent across the key stage. (source: 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/05/18/school-attendance-important-risks-missing-day/) 

 
It is law that if your child is well, they should be in school.  The NHS have created a link to 
help parents and carers decide if their child is well enough to attend school or not.  Please 
scan the QR code – this link can also be found on our school website homepage. 

 

https://explore-education-statistics.service.gov.uk/find-statistics/the-link-between-absence-and-attainment-at-ks2-and-ks4
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/category/secondary-schools/


Sporting Opportunities 

   Netball v. St Christopher’s 

 
We are delighted to have had two teams participate in 
our first competitive netball matches. Mrs Maddock 
kindly organises training for the children during 
lunchtimes at school – thank you Mrs Maddock. 
Thank you also to Miss Myers who arranged for us to 
compete away against St. Christopher’s School. We 
were lucky that the matches went ahead as the weather 
wasn’t kind. Thankfully, both the Year Three/Four 
and Year Five/Six teams were able to compete in 
shortened indoor games.  
Since these matches, even more children have joined 
the netball training sessions which is great to see. 

 
 

Year Five Handball 

We were delighted to be invited to take a 
group of Year Five pupils to a handball 

competition at Barnwell School.  The 
children thoroughly enjoyed learning how 
to play handball and playing some matches 

against other local schools.  They did really 
well. 
 
We are especially proud of them for being 

awarded the competition's value award. 
The award was for presented for giving 
100%, putting their heart and soul into the 

games and never giving up. It was also 
awarded for caring about what we do and 
the people around us and for approaching 
each opportunity with enthusiasm and 

positively.   It was great to see our Christian 
values shining through whilst competing in 
a sports competition.  

 
Well done to all who took part. 

 

 

Year Four Cricket 

On the 6th of March, some children from Year Four 

went to rapid fire cricket at Barnwell School. They 

had so much fun and did really well in achieving 6th 

place having only played once before! 

 

 

Year Four Badminton 
 

This term, eight members 
of Year Four had the 
opportunity to attend a 
badminton festival at 
Barnwell School. For most 
of the children, it was the 
first time they had 
played badminton; they 
had lots of fun learning 
new skills. 
 

 
 

 
 



Read, Read, Read 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Aston St. Mary’s, we continue to work hard to 
instill a passion for reading in all our pupils. 
Reading increases life chances - this is why 
reading is always prioritised in our school.  It is a 
skill that most of us take for granted and is 
essential for being able to get on in life. As a child 
grows up, being able to read well not only enables 
them to discover new facts and to learn at school, 
but also opens them up to a world of new ideas, 
stories and opportunities.  

 
Our World Book Day  earlier this month was based 
around Tom Percival’s book ‘The Invisible’ to shine a 
l ight on the four million children in the UK living in 
poverty today. Across the school, we enjoyed a range 
of activities to get us thinking about some of the key 
themes in the book: poverty, gratitude, empathy, hope 
and community.  We reflected on this story and 
thought about people in our communities who may 
feel invisible and overlooked. We created  a wonderful 
display of learning from across the classes in the 
school hall. Our outcomes reflect the thought and 
effort that we put into this learning, approaching the 
story with sensitivity and respect.  

Since World Book Day, Danes Class 
have loved it every time they have had 
the opportunity to relax with a book. 
They have enjoyed being able to find a 
quiet space – inside the school or 
outside – to read without 
interruption. It is particularly lovely to 
see our school library being used in 
this way. 

On the Haffydown Class page you can find out about 
their ‘Drop Everything and Read’ day. This really was a 
very special morning which really demonstrated the 
passion for reading in our school.  

Children in Years One-Three are also enjoying 
opportunities to ‘Free Write’; they are delighted with 
their new books in which they are encouraged to write 
about anything and everything that they wish to. Some 
of them have even been seen writing on the playground 
during breaktime! Years Four-Six have also been 
authors recently – please see their class pages for some 
fantastic examples of their work. 



Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class 
In Shackadell, we have been learning about some of the animals in hot and cold places. We learned the names 
of the continents by singing a song. We found out that Antarctica is very cold. We created our own South Pole 
role play area and one of the children in our class even made a snowmobile for it! 

 
Next, we learned about Emperor penguins from a book called ‘The Emperor's Egg’ by Martin Jenkins. We 
created our own water colour paintings of animals from Antarctica and wrote a fact about our animal. We then 
read the story ‘Lost and Found’ by Oliver Jeffers. We helped create a boat for the boy and the penguin to row 
back to the South Pole. 

 
 

After this, we learned about some animals that live in Africa. We really enjoyed learning from a book called 
‘The Ugly Five’ by Julia Donaldson. It is about five animals that all live in Africa – the wildebeest, the warthog, 
the lappet-faced vulture, the spotted hyena and the marabou stalk.  
 
We learned how to create digital images using a drawing app and stylus pens. We were very proud of our 
pieces of art. 

 



Class News 
  Peartree Class 

Here we are again, at the end of another busy but short half term. Peartree Class had their trip to Stevenage 

Museum last week. They were so excited about catching the bus into the town centre. During our bus ride, the 

children kept members of the public entertained with Easter songs and, of course, The Wheels on the Bus.  

 

The children were extremely well behaved throughout the duration of the trip and were a credit to our school. 

We had a workshop about the history of Stevenage and the building of The New Town. We then ate our 

lunch before exploring the galleries. Finally, we caught the bus back to school and some of us were so tired we 

fell asleep on the bus. 

                     

 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

To celebrate reaching our goal of reading 1000 books collectively, Haffydown were treated to a special ‘Drop 

Everything and Read’ day. The children came in wearing their pyjamas and comfortable outfits, carrying their 

pillows, blankets and cuddly toys, and settled in for a morning of sharing their favourite texts. We enjoyed a 

wide array of different texts, from bedtime stories and Christmas tales, to local poetry by an author from the 

village. Everyone read aloud to the class one at a time, and when Mrs Branagan visited us, she was amazed at 

the confidence and prosody shown by the class. We were even lucky enough to have a brand-new book read 

to us by Mrs Branagan. The calm, engaged atmosphere in Haffydown was very special and our highlight was 

sharing our love for reading with Shackadell, who came to visit us and see our books. 

 

 



Class News 

  Puddlebridge Class 

In English, we have thoroughly enjoyed reading 'The Wolves in the Walls' by Neil Gaiman. 
Inspired by this story, we have written our own short stories titled 'The Elephants in the Walls'. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In Art, we have spent this term learning about the pop artist Andy Warhol. We created our own 
Pop Art portraits and have begun drawing everyday objects. We are planning on using these 
drawings to make a class collage. 

 

 



Class News 
 

  

Danes Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

In English, we have become authors and written our own books. We 
began by reading and watching an animated version of the book ‘The 
Lost Thing’ by Shaun Tan. We looked at the clever opening where the 
narrator speaks to the reader. We also looked closely at how characters 
are developed in the text and how dialogue can be used to develop a 
character. We also explored how varying the length of sentences can 
help us to write more than simply words – instead our writing can read 
like music on a page! 

It took several lessons to 
draft our stories then our 
next task was to edit them. 
We read them through 
carefully whilst checking for 
any technical inaccuracies. 
We also made authorial 
decisions about word 
choices, word order and 
sentence construction. 
Finally, we chose one 
paragraph to redraft using 
an editing flap. This enabled 
us to completely restructure 
the paragraph, add more 
detail or even change events 
in the story. 
 
Finally, we wrote up best 
copies of our stories to make 
into real books. We enjoyed 
designing front and back 
covers for these. 
 
We loved sharing our books 
with some of the children 
from Shackadell and 
Peartree Classes. 

 

 

 
We adopted a similar narrator’s voice to the author Shaun Tan. We began 

our stories by speaking directly to the reader. 

 

 
Please scan the QR codes to listen to 

some of our stories. 



  

Quiz Night – 7pm Friday 26th April 

 

 

 

We are very excited for our next quiz night. 

 This is a fun evening where teams compete in tables of 

up to eight – ten people (adults only).  Bring your own 

food and drink.  

£6 per person and raffle on the night. 

Tables are limited due to space in the school hall. If you 

would like to join us, please email: 

closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk 

 

mailto:closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk


 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 


